
Tradewinds Elementary SAC Meeting  

April 11, 2019 | 2:20 PM 

Room 112 
 

Attendance 

Ms. Aristy, Mr. Breslaw, Mrs. Dorman, Ms. Ganitzis, Mrs. Gomez, Ms. Martin, Mr. Pagan, Mrs. 

Rodriguez, Mrs. Valbuena, Mrs. Russo, Mr. Policastro, Mrs. Brodwolf, Mrs. Cost, Mrs. Glanzmann, 

Mrs. Stevens, Mrs. Gaylor-Bell, Mrs. Schafer, Mrs. Gates, Mr. Delgado, Mrs. Matthews, Mrs. Widelitz, 

Ms. Kendrick, Mrs. Quezada 

 

Call  to Order 

A meeting of Tradewinds Elementary School Advisory Council was held in the Room 112 at 2:20pm 

on April 11, 2019. Donna Matthews will record the minutes for the meeting.  

 

Welcome 

Mr. Breslaw introduced Mr. Policastro 

 

Vote of New Composition Team Members 

Nominations were taken for three SAC composition team positions (ELL parent, Pre-K parent, SAF 

chair).  Mrs. Dorman nominated Mr. Alfred Delgado as pre-k parent representative.  Mrs. Martin 

seconds.  Mrs. Dorman nominated Mrs. Russo as SAF chair.  Mrs. Gomez seconds.  No 

nominations made for ELL parent, as there were no ELL parents represented at the meeting.  All 

in favor. 

 

Review/Approve February Minutes 

February minutes were emailed to composition team.  No revisions recommended.  Mrs. Dorman 

made a motion to approve February SAC minutes.  Mr. Delgado seconds.   

 

NEW ITEMS: 

 

Clarification on By-Laws/Nominating Committee 

Mrs. Dorman clarified the verbiage in the 2018-2019 bylaws in Articie IV, section 5.  Nominations 

were taken for members of the nominating committee for 2019-2020 school year.  Mrs. Dorman 

nominated herself as the current officer to be on the 2019-2020 nominating committee.  Mrs. Mrs. 

Valbuena nominated herself and Mrs. Gomez nominated herself as well.  Mrs. Dorman made a 

motion to approve the members of the nominating committee. Ms. Aristy seconds. 

 

19-20 School Improvement Plan 

Mr. Policastro described the ideas generated for the Tier 1 behavior plans presented in order to 

assist with our most needed area for behavior improvement (cafeteria).  Mr. Policastro reached 

out to grade-level staff members to comprise the behavior plan team.  That team researched 

and presented a variety of plans that we could implement.  Currently, we are planning to 

implement Responsive Classroom as our tier 1 behavior plan school-wide.  The plan will be 

presented to staff and staff will vote on the plan.  There will be a trial implementation of the new 

cafeteria plan in May.  

 

Title 1 Addendum 

Ms. Kendrick reviewed the Title 1 addendum and asked for parent input.  No input was given. 

 

SMART Bond: Year 5 School Choice Enhancement Program – Mr. Breslaw 

Mr. Breslaw reported about our status of the Smart Bond project and that we are in stage 5 at 

this time.  These funds need to be for the benefit of the whole school and those suggestions will 



be presented for a vote.  Once we get further direction from the project manager, more 

information will be shared with the SAC. 

 

Mrs. Dorman adjourned the meeting at 3:00. 

 

 

 

Remaining SAC Meeting Dates 2018-19 

 

 May 16 

 

 

 

 


